WLC REF: MIRQ0133

From: [

Sent: 16 October 2014 21:45
To: wlldp
Subject: West Lothian Local Development Plan - Objection

Objections to the Inclusion of Preston Farm, Linlithgow, Site E01-0168, in the Main Issues Report
proposals.

Dear Sir/Madam,

We object to the current proposals for Preston Farm, Linlithgow as follows:

e The attached letter specifies 6 reasons for not including this site as a preferred development
area.

e This site is prime agricultural land. Prime quality agricultural land is a finite national resource
and any development on prime agricultural land should not be permitted except as a last
resort - contained within the Scottish Planning Policy-if there are no alternatives in the West
Lothian area. There is a huge development at Winchburgh and in other areas of West
Lothian so encroachment on Prime Agricultural land should not be necessary.

e Traffic congestion in the town has increased significantly with the development of other
sites in the town, especially the Hight Street and roads going in and out of the town.
Preston Road traffic has also increased with more usage of the roads over the Bathgate
Hills. Any addition to this is not good, especially as it will add to the already troublesome
congestion at the school areas.

e The Preston Farm site is a foothill and is a "hill". It is wrong to describe this area as flat
and with a slight slope, as is in the environmental assessment. This land slopes steeply to
the canal and to the bottom of Deanburn. It is clearly visible, due to its height and slope,
from the west and south approaches to Linlithgow. So any development on this site
would be detrimental to the town's setting.

We also object to the questionnaire which the public were asked to complete. This document is
not "public friendly". It is a huge document to print off and requires a lot of time just to read
through it, without even trying to answer the questions. So we have not used it.

Yours, faithfully,








